COUNCIL QUOTES: Cont'd from pg. 1....

F.A. Helmink wrote pertaining his concern over low voltage into his home on Kenogami Rd. Their residence is suffering a lack of power for household appliances.

The councillors discussed several suggestions. They decided that the Town would investigate the problem and proper corrective action would be taken.

In writing from G.L. Puttock, President of Kimberly-Clark, K.C. offered to provide temporary accommodation for a new Police Constable.

The resignations of Police Chief David Barnett, and Constable George Aulenback were received by Council. At a meeting held Saturday September 18th both resignations were accepted.

A paving contract was received from W.L. Wardrope and Associates.

It was discussed by the Councillors that the completion of paving would likely run into next year.

The August report from the Building Inspector was acknowledged.

New Business included accounts for Payment:
Township - \$77,796.05, Hydro - \$20,215.34,
Library - \$1,511.84, Recreation - \$41,444.09.
Bill Hanley explained any questionable amounts
included in the various reports. When all ques
-tions were satisfied all the accounts were
approved for payment.

The next item for discussion was by-law no. 285 - Transfer of Town Land to the Hospital. In its third reading the transfer of part of Lot 567 to the Hospital Board was passed. In the event that no new hospital is built the land would be returned to Terrace Bay.

It was decided by Council to draft an information circular to all town residents explaining town by-laws and general local information. It was tentatively planned to distribute the circular with the Hydro Bill.

Kimberly-Clark, in their plan to pave the Mill Road were interested to know if the Town would be prepared to pave their section of the same road. The plan was accepted subject to the provision of a 50% subsidy from the Province to help cover the cost.

A break in at the Arena which resulted in the loss of the stereo equipment was discussed next. It was agreed to allot \$1,000 of the Town Council budget to buy an estimated \$650. of new stereo equipment with the hope of recovering the money through insurance. The remainder of the money is to be used to begin purchasing new playground equipment for the Town.

Numerous complaints regarding the Moose Hall

Road were aired. An estimate on chip sealing was requested.

An advance of \$200.00 to Police Chief Barnett was approved to reimburse him for money spent attending a meeting in Kenora, September 9th - 11th for Police Chiefs. This will be returned to the Town by the Police Association.

A letter from Gerry Dupas recommending the employment of Walter Klug as Winter Maintenance Caretaker for the Recreation Centre was accepted.

A request regarding information of the duties of a Recreation Committee member was to be referred to Ollie Chapman.

Roy Bray moved that Bill Hanley travel to Thunder Bay to be reexamined as a Notary Public. Mr. Hanley provides the local service as one who is legally authorized to administer oaths, certify contracts and witness documents, etc. The motion was carried.

On the agenda for the next Town Council meeting will be a Five Year Forecast.

## TERRACE BAY LADIES CURLING CLUB

The semi annual meeting of the Terrace Bay Ladies Curling Club will be held on Tuesday, October 12th at 8:00 p.m. During the meeting a film on curling will be shown. A lunch will be served at the close of the meeting. All old and new members are welcomed.



## DRY SKIN MADE BEAUTIFUL AND COMFORTABLE!

There is a new creme that actually soothes skin dryness in a most dramatic way. It works by significantly raising the skin's depleted water level to the point at which dryness no longer exists. Its name is COCRÉMA, and it is made with the purest grade of select cocoa butter. When used to take the "horror" out of skin dryness,

bedtime applications of COCRÉMA Dry Skin Creme and your skin dryness gives way to new, fresh, radiant beauty of the kind that quickens the pulses of those around you. And, this new beauty is lasting too. COCRÉMA Dry Skin Creme is so easy to use and makes your skin feel so good.

## WAGHORN'S PHARMACY